PG&E has had several infrastructure failures over the winter which will greatly reduce NID’s water supply, creating an emergency situation where conservation is requested for all water deliveries. Repairs to their system may not be completed until June 8th and that date is already in question. NID is asking all customers to voluntary reduce their water consumption by 20% compared to last year. As the water supply is depleted the reductions may become mandatory. This is a very volatile situation and things could change on a day by day basis. As we know more we will pass along the information to you.
 
The second piece of bad news that I have to share is last fall MOMIC had a major pump failure. Total cost to replace the damage pump is approximately $50K as the pump has to be custom made to handle our system requirements. Luckily a majority of the cost is covered by our insurance. The pump replacement arrived Monday 4/8/24 for installation. Pump testing was scheduled for Monday 4/15/24 when NID turns on their water and MOMIC was scheduled to turn on the next day, Tuesday 4/16/24. That was the plan until during the pump installation it was discovered that the factory had totally screwed up the pump build. The short story is the pump had to be returned to the factory to fix the  problems which is going to delay our turn on date. As it sits right now we are scheduled to reinstall the pump on Wednesday 4/24/24 and have the system on line Thursday 4/25/24. (John are these the right dates???) We are doing everything we can to get the water turned on as quickly as possible.
